
Meetings
Scheduled Council Meeting
5.45pm, Monday 1 November 2021, Lighthouse Theatre 
Studio

People wishing to attend the 1 November 2021 Scheduled 
Council Meeting to be held in the Lighthouse Theatre will now be 
required to show proof of full vaccination, or a medical exemption, 
as a condition of entry.

Proof of vaccination can be provided at the time of entry to 
the event via:
•	 COVID-19 Digital Certificate via the Service Victoria app
•	 COVID-19 Digital Certificate via mobile device digital wallet
•	 Official Australian Immunisation Register certificate with 

Photo ID
•	 Printed copy of Immunisation History Statement with 	

Photo ID
•	 Printed COVID-19 Vaccination Certificate with Photo ID
•	 Proof of medical exemption - requires a valid original 

letter signed & issued by a medical practitioner in line with 
Department of Health guidelines with Photo ID

(There will still be a requirement to QR code on arrival or use the 
kiosk regardless of the method chosen above). 

If you need assistance accessing your proof of vaccination, a 
guide is available at www.lighthousetheatre.com.au/vaxproof 
or the staff at the Warrnambool Library are happy to assist you.

The meeting will also be livestreamed on Council’s website at 
www.warrnambool.vic.gov.au/council-meeting

Anyone wishing to participate in Public Question Time is asked 
to submit their question online www.warrnambool.vic.gov.au/
public-question-time before 4pm Monday 1 November 2021.

Agenda items include:
•	 Scheduled Council Meeting Dates 2022.
•	 Activities & Initiatives 2021-2022 July- September	  

(Quarter 1).

Works and Road Closures

Bromfield Street (Botanic Road – Donovans Road)
Hopetoun Road (Macpherson Street – Crawley Street)
Walsh Road (Railway – Braithwaite Street)
Rooneys Road (Braithwaite Street – Raglan Parade)

Works: Insitu foamed bitumen stabilised rehabilitation.
Duration: 6 weeks from October 25.
Impact: The road may be closed to vehicular traffic. Motorists and 
pedestrians are advised to observe all signage.  
Contact: Don Allen, Construction Engineer on 0419 389 638.

Public Notices

Kerbside Waste Audits
Throughout November the waste habits of households in 
Warrnambool will be surveyed.

The audit is part of a regional waste survey of municipalities in the 
south-west. The results will help Council assess the community’s 
knowledge of the kerbside service, and identify gaps in our 
education programs. Results will be aggregated and individual 
privacy will be maintained in line with the Sustainability Victorian 
guidelines for auditing kerbside waste.

Please place your bins out as normal. The audits will happen 
at night, and households are selected at random. Thank you for 
your cooperation. 

For further information please contact Danielle Nipe, Strategic 
Waste Management Officer on 0448 300 762 or email dnipe@
warrnambool.vic.gov.au 

Impounded Car
White Toyota Van (SA Registration WTY934) was impounded 
from the off street parking at Maycarn Court, Warrnambool. To 
reclaim the vehicle please provide proof of ownership and pay 
release fees by 5pm Friday 5 November 2021. Please contact 
Peter McArdle, Coordinator Local Laws on 5559 4806.

October 30, 2021

•	 September Financial Report.
•	 Appointment of Independent Audit & Risk Committee 

Members and Chairperson.
•	 Waste Strategy 2021-2025.
•	 Adoption of Annual Report 2020-2021.

Get Involved

2022 Warrnambool Citizen of the Year Awards
Nominations for the 2022 Warrnambool Australia Day 
Awards are now open.

Categories include Citizen of the Year, Young Citizen of the Year 
(aged 16-30), Community Event of the Year and Local Achiever.

While we have endured another difficult year under the shadow 
of COVID-19, there a people who have been quietly going about 
the business of making their community a better place. You know 
what a great job they’re doing, so please take a few minutes to 
nominate them for a 2022 Warrnambool Australia Day Award so 
that as a city, we can celebrate their achievements together.

Nominations close on Friday 19 November 2021.

Visit www.yoursaywarrnambool.com.au to make a 
nomination. Alternatively hard-copy nomination forms are 
available at the Civic Centre, 25 Liebig Street, Warrnambool.


